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Collector Car Council of Colorado, Inc. 

 

Dedicated to the preservation of automotive history 

 

www.collectorcarcouncil.com       800-224-6918    

   

President:  Dick Thompson, Mile High Cobra Club 303-699-4819  Thompson660@cs.com 

1
st
 Vice Pres: Tom Mansfield, Looking Glass Corvette 720-344-7143  tommans@outlook.com 

2
nd 

Vice Pres: Samantha Baker, So.Colo.MOPAR 303-726-2826  Bakersams@msn.com  

Secretary: Dick Fritz, MG Car Club   303-774-9710  RBFritz@comcast.net 

Treasurer:  Tom Kay, Front Range Mustang Club 303-451-9296  TomKay1167@gmail.com 

Legislative information: Leo J. Boyle   303-321-6611  Leojboyle@aol.com 

Colorado Collector Car News: Greg Akiyama  303-680-8298  gakiyama@earthlink.net 

Political Committee Liaison: Ted Rossi   303-618-3935  Tedrossi@q.com 

 

Minutes of Meeting, April 5, 2017 

 

The meeting was held at the Falcon Police Station, 7850 Goddard St., Colorado Springs, Colorado. 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:43 pm by President Dick Thompson.  Officers in attendance were Dick 

Thompson, president; Tom Mansfield, 1
st
 V.P.; Samantha Baker, 2

nd
 V.P.; Dick Fritz, secretary; and Tom Kay, 

treasurer. 25 member clubs were represented.   Thompson thanked the southern Colorado clubs, and particularly 

John Mack for hosting this meeting.  Guests were welcomed.   

 

Legislative Information:  Leo Boyle discussed current bills in the legislature.  HB17-1105 and HB17-1205, 

described last month, have both advanced.  HB17-1205 (“Salvage Vehicle definition”) does not alter the 

exemption of collector-series-eligible vehicles established last year.  A newly introduced bill, HB17-1213 

(“Concerning the transfer of a vehicle title upon the death of the vehicle’s owner”) only clarifies procedures and is 

not of concern to us.  HB17-1249 (“Concerning the unlicensed selling of motor vehicles”) is promoted by 

independent used car dealers to penalize individuals acting as dealers without authorization.   

 

Leo also emphasized the complicated issue of funding for road repairs which has led to the budget and sales tax 

proposal which may come up for a vote by the electorate in November.     

 

Minutes of the March meeting were approved as published.  

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Treasurer Tom Kay submitted balances as of the end of March: 

 

 Operating Account:  $   1578.92 

 Govt.Relations Account: $   3965.00 

 Havana Cruise Account: $     375.00 

 Swap Meet Account:  $   -340.00 

 Swap Meet Pre-Reg:  $     360.00 

 Total, All Accounts:  $   5938.92 

 Reserve:   $ 21631.65 

 Total:    $ 27570.57 
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The following clubs have renewed their membership in the past month: 

 Ye Olde Auto Club 

 Colorado MOPAR Club 

 Plymouth Owners 

 Classic Thunderbird Clu 

 Shelby American Club 

 Northern Colorado Model T Ford Club 

 Mile Hi Cobra Club 

 Cadillac-LaSalle Club 

 Pontiac Oakland International 

 Looking Glass Corvette Association 

 Rocky Mountain AMC 

 Colorado AMC 

 Kaiser-Frazer Owners 

 Hudson-Essex-Terraplane 

 Arkansas Valley Car Club 

 Chassis Lassies 

 Colorado Classic Convertibles 

 VMCCA Royal Gorge Chapter 

 The Denver Roadsters Club 

which brings us to 48 current clubs.  We will be contacting a few more clubs to get renewals in. 

 

Swap Meet and War Bird Show: May 27
th

. Pat Meyer and John Ehrlich have been promoting the swap meet 

part of this joint event.  The division of labor between the aircraft/car show and the CCCC swap meet is still being 

discussed.  The swap meet area will have a separate access road for venders to avoid traffic congestion upon 

entry.  Rick Douglas of Pit Rally is responsible for car show and spectators entry.  There will be military aircraft 

but this year there will be no planned landing of F16 aircraft, which complicated the event last year.  Our concern 

is proper management of the swap meet area for venders and buyers.  Pat and his committee  need volunteers to 

handle such tasks as space marking, registration, traffic & parking, overnight security (one night), and cleanup.  

Traditionally clubs have volunteered to handle specific duties.  Volunteers will get free parking passes and 

breakfast or lunch.  Give Pat a call at 303-288-4480.  Visitors to the swap meet as well as those for the Car / 

Aircraft show will pay to park.   

  

Cruiz’n Havana:  CCCC’s 10
th
 Annual Cruise on Havana St. in Aurora, June 10, noon – 6 pm. This year’s event 

is consolidated to three sites: Stampede/Kaiser; Havana Machine Shop; Buckingham Village / Gibby’s.  The 

featured car on the poster is the Buick convertible owned by John & Sue Garratt; the feature car for next year will 

be selected from photos taken at Stampede site.  For the poker run, two cards will be drawn at each of the three 

sites.  Again this year, the winning hand will be an ocean cruise; second will be a NAPA tool box valued over 

$1000, and a “second chance” (non-winning hand) will win $200.  There will be a band and various activities at 

each site.  Off-duty police officers will be on hand to keep things civil: no open alcohol containers and no burn 

outs or coal train exhausts will be tolerated.  Again this year there will be a VIP dinner on Friday night for 

volunteers.  The Cruise will run from noon to 6 pm on Saturday, June 10.    

 

Events announced: 

 March thru May:  Rolls Royce and Bentley exhibit at the Forney Museum 

 April 22: in Aurora, the E-Cycle recycling event at the Stampede, noon – 3 pm 

 May 6:  Outlaws Car Show in Pueblo at the Riverwalk. 

 May 20: Antique & Special Interest Car Show (“Abbey Show”), Canon City, Royal Gorge VMCCA 

 May 27:  War Bird Show & CCCC Swap Meet, Front Range Airport 

 June 2 – 4:  Dirt Drags at Monte Vista, Colorado 

 June 10:  CCCC Cruiz’n Havana, Aurora 

 June 17:  Hook & Ladder (fire truck) Parade and Muster, Littleton Main St., 9 am – 2 pm  

 July 14-15: Colo.Spgs Rod & Custom’s Thin –Air Nats at Green Mountain Falls.  
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 July 22:  ColoRODans Rod Fest, but no cruise on Main 

 July 22:  “Cars Remember When” Car Show, Littleton Colorado 

 July 22:  “Wheels for Wildlife” Car Show at the Wildlife Sanctuary, Keenesburg CO 

 July 22:  Rambler Ranch Car Show. 

 Aug. 15-17: Hot Rod Hill Climb 

 Aug. 20:  Customs & Classics Car Show (formerly Good Times Car Show), Old Colorado City 

 

Next Meeting:  Wednesday, May 3, 2017, 7:30 pm.  Location was tentatively to be at Front Range Airport but 

that has not been confirmed.  We will let you know when the meeting notice is sent out (about April 29).  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 pm.                   

 

Respectfully submitted, Dick Fritz, secretary 
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